Bayview Water & Sewer District
P.O. Box 637, Bayview, Idaho 83803
SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES

June 9, 2017
Call to Order and Roll Call: Chairman Richard Doney opened the meeting at 3:45 P.M. and a roll call confirmed that Vice-Chairman Sharon Meyer, directors Marsha Ritzheimer, Steve May and Jan Jones were also present. 
Others Present: Assistant operator Reid O’Connor, Treasurer Jessie Roe, and District attorney Susan Weeks.
Guests Present: Members of the public.
Consent Agenda and Minutes: Chairman Doney started with the consent agenda and Ms. Meyer made a motion to approve the proposed agenda with a second from Ms. Ritzheimer. All were in favor, motion carried.
Record Keeping Vital to Government Organizations: Chairman Doney started by explaining what this topic could mean. For the past four years the District’s auditor has made recommendations that Bayview Water and Sewer District keep accurate records when it comes to employees and their hours worked, sick time, and vacation hours. These recommendations are FLSA rules and the District has not historically been following this. The meeting has been called to start addressing these issues and make important, needed, changes to the daily operations when it comes to employees so the District can be more fiscally responsible to their customers. Based on FLSA rules, Mr. O’Connor does not qualify to be an exempt salaried employee. Starting June 16th he will be changed to an hourly employee who will be paid for overtime. If Mr. O’Connor were to start supervising another employee this could change. Chairman Doney inquired with Mr. O’Connor whether he had any questions. Mr. O’Connor asked if that means when he is done with his 40 hours if he can shut his phone off and have a life. Chairman Doney responded with saying that is why the District has two employees. The operators are welcomed to split off-hour times as well as utilize the District backup operating company. Chairman Doney reminded Mr. O’Connor that he will now be paid time and a half for weekend work, which was not previously the situation. Mr. O’Connor then asked what the plan would be after senior operator, Mr. Peck, has retired. The Board said they have not made that decision yet because Mr. Peck has said he might retire next year so planning will start closer to that time. 
Next, the District attorney, Susan Weeks, presented Resolution 2017-001 (attached). Chairman Doney reassured Mr. O’Connor that this resolution does not mean his vacation time will be lost, but rather the District can instruct employees to use the time to reduce liability on the District. Ms. Meyer made a motion to adopted Resolution 2017-001 followed by a second from Ms. Jones. Mr. May approved, Chairman Doney approved, and Ms. Ritzheimer was opposed. Two thirds of the votes were received, motion carried and passed. 

Chairman Doney proceeded with some questions for Mr. O’Connor: 

1.) In the past, how were vacation requests handled?

Mr. O’Connor: He would tell the District clerk, at the time, Ms. Williams, as well as senior operator Mr. Peck and then time was granted. 
2.) Do you know how Ms. Williams kept track of vacation time?

Mr. O’Connor: She had a log in our personnel files. When she quit you guys said you couldn’t find any of those files, yet I saw you taking two garbage bags full of stuff out of the office after she quit. Maybe you guys threw it out.

Mr. May responded by saying personnel files were required to be kept in the safe. Chairman Doney reassured Mr. O’Connor that they were not throwing away files, especially important ones. District attorney, Susan Weeks, concluded the statement by saying she had requested personnel files from Ms. Williams three months prior to her resignation but was told they were not available. 

3.) When you gave Marsha those hours, where did you get those hours from?

Mr. O’Connor: When you asked for them, we went through the log books and then we have some written down in our computer. When you started asking for more accurate times we started tracking better. Ms. Williams had that, she kept track of it in her calendar.

4.) Did you always document if you worked on Saturdays and Sundays?

Mr. O’Connor: Not all the time, sometimes we would just get the job done and said ‘let’s go home’.

Next, Ms. Meyer has a question:
5.) If you requested a vacation, were you ever turned down from taking your vacation?

Mr. O’Connor: No… off my memory I would say no. 

Ms. Ritzheimer added that she wouldn’t think so.
Public Comment: 
Chairman Doney opened the meeting up to public comment and discussion. The first question was how the District would compensate Mr. O’Connor for being on call during the weekend. Would he only be paid if something were to happen and how can he go out on his boat during summer? In the past he was compensated by being salary paid. The Board responded by saying the District has a backup operating company available to them. Ms. Weeks responded by saying the Board has been working on an on-call policy to compensate workers are well, it just isn’t in place yet. Under the new FLSA laws Mr. O’Connor does not qualify as an exempt employee. The District will be building succession planning into the operational discussion as time goes on. Next, an audience member wanted to show her frustration; from her standpoint it looks like the Board has little discussion before passing motions or resolutions and she would like to see more transparency and deliberation from the Board. Another audience member added that historically the Board would never hold deliberation for the public to see and in fact were not welcomed to meetings; there is improvement but it is taking time. Ms. Jones agreed that it would help in communication if the Board more regularly sat down with the employees to open dialogue and discussion. That is something they will work towards whether it’s a bi-weekly meeting or once a month. Ms. Weeks made the point that, typically with other Boards, this is why the District holds monthly board meetings where the operators are able to raise concerns and can ask for Board input. 
At 4:23 pm Chairman Doney made a motion to move into executive session under IC

74-206(b) to discuss personnel matters followed by a second from Ms. Jones. All were in favor, motion carried.

The Board exited the executive session at 5:26 pm. With no further business to discuss the special meeting was adjourned at 5:27 pm.

Respectfully Submitted and Approved:
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__________________________
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Chairman of the Board
